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United States Department of the InteriorPRIVATE 

NATIONAL PARK SERVICE

Southeast Utah Group

Arches and Canyonlands National Parks

Hovenweep and Natural Bridges National Monuments

2282 S. West Resource Boulevard

Moab, Utah 84532-3298
IN REPLY REFER TO:   L76
August 5, 2008

Norman R. Elrod

Federal Aviation Administration

Air Transportation Division

135 Air Carrier Operations Branch, AFS-250

800 Independence Ave., SW

Washington, DC 20591

Subject: Arches and Canyonlands National Parks Comment on Docket No. FAA-2008-0713

Dear Mr. Elrod:

This letter is in reference to the Federal Register Notice published Tuesday, July 8, 2008 regarding a Notice of Interim Operating Authority Granted to Commercial Air Tour Operators over National Parks and Tribal Lands Within or Abutting National Parks [Vol. 73, No. 131, paged 39073-39074] [Docket No. FAA-2008-0713].

I have received notification of an application for a new entrant air tour operator over Arches and Canyonlands National Parks.  At this time, we do not have an air tour plan in place.  Both national parks currently have 11 air tour operators with IOA over each park.  I believe we have sufficient competition among those 11 operators.  It is likely that adding 120 flights a year would contribute to noise problems over both parks.  Currently we do not have enough information related to routes, aircraft types, time of day, etc. to make this determination.  However, we do have recent soundscape inventory data suggesting that the predominant non-natural sound in both parks is from aircraft overflights.  For these reasons, I request that the FAA not grant Interim Operating Authority over Arches and Canyonlands National Parks to Kanab, Utah Air Service.  Thank you for the opportunity to provide comment on this issue.

Sincerely,

Kate Cannon /s/

Kate Cannon

Superintendent
